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NORTH YORKSHIRE POLICE AND CRIME PANEL 

REPORT OF THE PANEL CHAIRMAN 

TO JULIA MULLIGAN, NORTH YORKSHIRE POLICE AND CRIME 

COMMISSIONER ON HER ANNUAL REPORT 2015-2016 

 

INTRODUCTION 

1. This report describes the views of the North Yorkshire Police and Crime Panel in 

respect of the North Yorkshire Police and Crime Commissioner’s Annual Plan for 

North Yorkshire 2015-2016. It is submitted to the Commissioner in accordance 

with the requirements of section 28(3) (6) of the Police Reform and Social 

Responsibility Act 2011 (the Act). 

2. The Panel would like to thank you for attending its meeting on Monday, 18 July 

2016 to explain the content and format of your report and also for answering 

Members’ questions.  

DRAFT POLICE AND CRIME PLAN FOR NORTH YORKSHIRE 

3. In accordance with Section 12 of the Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act, 

the Commissioner issued the completed draft 2015/16 Annual Report to the Panel 

on 7 July 2016. The panel is required to arrange a public meeting as soon as 

practicable after the report is sent to it.  

4. The Panel is required to review the report and, if it wishes, make a report or 

recommendations on it to the Commissioner. 

MEMBERSHIP OF THE PANEL 

5. The membership of the Panel for the 18 July meeting was as follows: 

Hambleton District Council Cllr Peter Wilkinson 

Harrogate Borough Council Cllr Michael Chambers MBE 

North Yorkshire County Council Cllr Carl Les 

Richmondshire District Council Cllr Helen Grant 

Ryedale District Council Cllr Eric Hope 

Scarborough Borough Council Cllr Michelle Donohue-Moncrieff 
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Craven District Council Cllr Tanya Graham 

City of York Council Cllr Ashley Mason 

City of York Council Cllr Peter Dew 

Elected co-opted Cllr Steve Shaw-Wright 

 

PANEL VIEWS  

6. The Panel welcomes the open, transparent style of the report and that it clearly 

strives to strike a balance between providing a level of information that is clear and 

comprehensible without overwhelming with detail.  Members feel that in places, a 

greater level of detail or context may be welcome for members of the public, 

particularly where district-based crime statistics are provided.  The Commissioner 

is also invited to review the context given within the draft report around anti-social 

behaviour (ASB) in York.  This is with a view to reflecting on whether this needs to 

acknowledge that the issues have stemmed from a broader weekend drinking 

culture and are not purely centred around ASB on race and match days in the city. 

7. Overall, Members feel that your report is a fair and honest account of your 

achievements over the previous year and on this basis I am happy to confirm the 

North Yorkshire Police and Crime Panel’s support for your Annual Report 2015-

2016. 

 

CARL LES 

Chairman, North Yorkshire Police and Crime Panel  

 

20 July 2016 


